

County CRASH Meeting

Tuesday 10th November 2020 @1130

Known attendees:

Rob Lewis (RL)	Cumbria CC – Chaired
Chris Broadbent (CB)	Cumbria CC
Norman Black (CB)	Cumbria Police
Anth. Nicholson (AN)	Cumbria Police
Heather Ashurst (HA)	Highways England
David Bell (DB)	Cumbria CC
Mike Capstick (MC)	Highways England
Abi Dodds (AD)	Cumbria CC
Sean Green (SG)	Cumbria CC
John Coward (JC)	RoSPA
Lisa Scott (LS)	Highways England
Harry Colins (HC)	Cumbria CC
Steve Minnikin (SM)	Cumbria Police
Steph DJ (SDJ)	Cumbria CC
Helen Karaaslan (HC)	Cumbria CC
Cllr Paul Turner (PT)	Cumbria CC
Steve Lambert (SL)	IAM
Kevin Jackson (KJ)	Cumbria Police
Leanne Pettit (LP)	Cumbria Police
Norman Black (NB)	Cumbria Police
Laura Milligan (LM)	Cumbria Police

(1) **APOLOGIES, INTRODUCTION and previous MINUTES**

Apologies were received from the majority that did not attend.

The minutes of the October meeting were accepted without amendment.

- Horse safe pass signs – locations need to be agreed together with the final design which needs to be simple. The design could be a generic one for all affected by a lack of close pass.
Action -SM
- SM will provide CB with the conclusion of the 6 AVG potential safety camera sites for him to distribute. No funding guarantees yet.
Action - SM/CB

(2) **ACTIONS LOG UPDATE**

The Actions Log was reviewed and updated as follows:

136 No change

154a CB progressing

154b Whatever we do will need to be on-line at the moment and perhaps this will be done permanently as is more efficient than venue based. Looking to see what Lancashire are doing currently, we will not just focus on fatals as they do. Hope to have the package available in Mar/April.

154f Still on hold. The IAM would still like to be involved when start

(3) **ROAD SAFETY CONCERNS RAISED AT THE LOCAL CRASH MEETS**

- KJ advised that he is having problems getting into Dallam school following a recent incident where a girl was seriously injured running out of a vehicle. **Action** - A letter will be sent to the Governors. RL will assist where he can.
- Grasmere safety camera van hard standing (request from several months ago). **Action** -KJ to contact HK to see implemented. RL confirmed that he will fund.
- LP stated that her local CRASH is swamped with local concerns/issues – needs to be a better way of filtering/controlling and prioritising these. SM agrees and is working to resolve this for the good of all the CROs.
- CB mentioned his past request for a local CRASH report to be provided to the Council's Highways Working Groups on a quarterly basis – we will use the format provided by SDJ if the other CROs agree. **Action** - CB to pursue.
- NB will provide the minutes of his local meeting of today when typed up.
- CB asked the CROs to place him on the local crash meeting circulation and to receive their minutes from now on. **Action** – CROs
- CB will put the minutes of the County meetings on to the Useful Docs area of the CRSP website each month.

(4) **KSI (and RTC) FIGURES (Last 3 years)**

- CB advised that there are delays with the Power BI launch of the DfT - which will help us to better understand the local collisions profile.
- RL asked SM to provide data for 2020 to date via CIRTAS Gateshead. **Action** - SM

(5) **EDUCATION / INITIATIVES / SOCIAL + MEDIA COMMUNICATIONS PLAN**

- DD on leave, but had sent through a report of recent work.

(6) **AOB inc. FUNDING REQUESTS**

- SM advised that Operation Tutelage is underway, which is a national approach to cracking down on non- insured vehicles and makes use of ANPR combined with other data derived from smart systems.
- PCC has a small amount of funding available said LM. HC was interested in using this for some small police signs relating to parking issues. CB was requested to distribute the link below to CRASH and the CCC community section for their information.

<https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/what-we-do/funding/property-fund/>

- LS advised that she will send CB an agreement to sign for £19.8K funding to be spent on their priorities

The spending must be against the SRN priorities of commercial vehicles, pedestrians, road users aged 70+ and car drivers and be aimed at the end user (not for equipment or staff time / training etc). There will also be an expectation that partners will sign up to the DfBB campaign before 31 March.

- DVSA/HSE agricultural vehicle event is being planned, an Operation Vertebrae will take place on the M6 looking at general compliance. Operation Tramline training is still available but there are funding issues – LS will keep us informed on these. **Action** - LS

- SM spoke about the painting of lighting poles red and yellow to highlight problem locations – he to provide more detailed information. **Action** -SM

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 8th December.